New Errors for Catalogs Submitted via the EDI 832

The General Services Administration (GSA) is in the process of updating its catalog management capabilities. Recent implementations resulted in new errors for catalogs submitted via the EDI 832, bringing these submissions in line with data requirements of the MAS Solicitation.. These errors are legitimate and should be addressed.  


New error codes that you may see include:


· 824_msg: "Selling Party Country Missing": A country code must be provided in the selling party address. You will need to provide the country code in the selling party address and resubmit. 
· 824_msg: “Cannot submit transaction for expired contract”: A catalog cannot be submitted for a contract past expiration date. The system will reject this transaction.
· 824_msg: “Special Item Number [sin] is unauthorized for Contract”: The system will not accept a catalog transaction containing SINs not awarded on your contract. All SINs listed at the contract and product level must be awarded to the contract or the transaction will be rejected. Remove any unawarded SINs and resubmit. To add a new SIN to your catalog, first complete an Add SIN modification to your contract.
· Note: If your contract was recently awarded, wait one (1) day and then resubmit.
· 824_msg: “Zone Price is $0 or less for Mfg. Part #: [%pn]”: This is a new error message to let you know when the pricing is invalid for a zone.
· New combination error messages for missing fields: We understand the combination of error messages is causing confusion, and are working to revert to separate error messages. 
· MSRP Change: We currently require contractors to report the MSRP for a product, and then run a comparison with the MSRP and the government (schedule) price. The MSRP field will no longer be required, and we will remove the comparison check vs. schedule price.
· Warranty Field Error Message: Currently, we check the warranty duration field for a max length of 3, and if anything longer gets sent, the legacy pipeline truncates this value.  This can lead to bad data.  The new schema will provide a more descriptive error message if the warranty duration is greater than 999, with a request that the contractor expresses the warranty in either weeks or years.


Additionally, catalogs that do not have FOB and lead time specified at the contract level will be rejected. FOB and lead time is required at the contract level, and optional at the line item. You will need to resubmit with FOB and lead time at the contract level.


If you need help troubleshooting any of these errors, please contact the EDI help desk at edistat@gsa.gov. For questions about these changes or the catalog management modernization, email CatalogManagement@gsa.gov

